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Metropolitan King County Council
Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	24
	Name:
	Erin Auzins

	Proposed No.:
	2015-0393
	Date:
	January 19, 2016




SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2015-0393 would authorize the County to transfer title of properties acquired for Flood Control Zone District purposes to the District or another government, without going through the standard County surplus requirements.

BACKGROUND 

The Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) acts as the service provider for the King County Flood Control Zone District, through an interlocal agreement[footnoteRef:1]. WLRD implements the District's work plan, including acquisition of property for capital projects or flood protection purposes.  By state law[footnoteRef:2], and the interlocal agreement, the County is required to transfer those properties to the District after the projects are complete. [1:  Most recently adopted through Ordinance 18192.]  [2:  RCW 86.15.080(1)] 


ANALYSIS

The proposed ordinance would exempt properties acquired for Flood District purposes from the provisions in K.C.C. Chapter 4.56.  It would allow the Facilities Management Division (FMD) to convey property to the District, or to another party designated by the District, when the District passes a resolution directing such a conveyance.

AMENDMENT

Council staff continues to work with Councilmembers on a potential amendment.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2015-0393
2. Transmittal Letter
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Fiscal Note



INVITED

· Anthony Wright, Division Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
· Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources, DNRP
· Kjristine Lund, Executive Director, King County Flood Control Zone District
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